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Welcome and Introductions

The meeting was chaired by Evelyn Sullivan due to the absence of Manuel Guantez.  The meeting started at 10:10 a.m.  Minutes of the last meeting were approved.  Manny is home today with his new baby.  Members introduced themselves.   

Director’s Report

Raquel started the meeting by announcing that the meeting would be a little different today.  First hour would follow an abbreviated agenda, second hour would be 3 sub-committees (Fee for Service, Workforce Development, and Housing).  Those in attendance who are not on these sub-committees may leave.

Raquel announced the recipients of several funding awards.  Two awards were for supportive housing at $871,000 each to John Brooks Recovery Center and Resources for Human Development.  Funds were also awarded to Center for Family Services, University of Medicine and Dentistry, and Cerebral Palsy of New Jersey for prevention education and treatment services targeted to individuals who are deaf, hard of hearing or disabled.  A total of $350,000 was awarded to these agencies.  
Raquel advised the New Jersey Access Initiative (NJAI) is able to provide additional services for a limited amount of time (2 1/2 months).  Vouchers will have a 36-hour activation period with a requirement that services also be initiated within that timeframe.  A letter or email explaining this was sent out to providers and this will be further discussed at the Provider meeting next week.  This “window” opens on March 3, 2008.  Also, some claims, which had been previously denied, will be reviewed.  If the voucher had been activated, service rendered and billed for and within individual allotment cap, a check will be issued for payment.  Vouchers will be issued through May 15th.

There was a discussion about dental care, which is a service offered as part of the NJAI, however, there are no provisions for clients outside NJAI for dental services at this time.

Presentations

Lisa Torres gave an overview of the proposed “Citizen’s Advisory Council” which will be comprised of 10 consumers of services.  The goal is to include a consumer voice in the creation of a more client-centered, recovery-oriented system of care.  DAS is looking for individuals statewide who can represent widely diverse consumers and family members who have utilized the system in NJ.  DAS is asking for PAC members and the provider community to recruit and recommend consumers and/or family members to bring as many different ideas to the committee as possible.  Recognition of the need to reduce barriers like travel, etc. will be addressed by having teleconferencing options, etc. available to encourage participation.  Barry Johnson gave several suggestions on effective methods to recruit members, i.e. newspaper ads, etc.  Evelyn supported the idea and expressed her appreciation for the addiction community implementing this initiative.

A discussion about how to encourage participation from people who are “outside” the traditional volunteers ensued.  Many PAC members gave suggestions of how to reach potential members.

Mollie and Raquel explained that this is a first step toward including consumer and family voices in the creation of a client-centered system.

Geralyn Molinari did a presentation on the Needle Exchange Treatment Initiative (NETI) voucher system.  This presentation will also be on the website and will be discussed at the next provider meeting.

The Division is working to standardize the description of each treatment modality in the system of care.  The example shown was Intensive Outpatient (IOP).

The “Encounter” module will eventually be utilized for all DAS funded fee-for-service programs (i.e. DUI, etc.)

Network applications for the fee-for-service services will be issued in early March.  Co-occurring will be added as a service as well as NETI.

Discussion ensued about the model.  Questions about the vans were answered, such as where they will be located and what they will actually provide, as well as what the vouchers will provide after the initial phase.

Additional discussion about methadone and dosing included a conversation about today’s operation of methadone clinics.  Raquel stated that the goal is seamless provision of services for the consumers who seek treatment or needle exchange.

The meeting ended at 11:50 a.m. and was followed by sub-committees.

The next meeting will be March 28, 2008, at 10:00 a.m. at the Monmouth County Human Services Building in the first floor conference room.
